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 T E R M  3T E R M  3
O c t o b e r
2 2 n d Y r  1 0  G i r l s  B a s k e t b a l l
2 3 r d Y r  1 2  C e l e b r a t i o n  D a y
2 6 t h- 3 0 t h Y r  1 2  S W O T VA C
2 8 t h  Y r  8 / 9  Te n n i s

N o v e m b e r   
2 n d M a t h e m a t i c a l  M e t h o d s
 E x a m
 E s s e n t i a l  M a t h s  E x a m
4 t h G e n e r a l  M a t h e m a t i c s 
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 F i n a n c e  M e e t i n g  6 p m
 G o v e r n i n g  C o u n c i l
 C o m m u n i t y  m e e t i n g
 6 . 3 0  p m
5 t h S p e c i a l i s t
 M a t h e m a t i c s  E x a m
6 t h  B i o l o g y  E x a m
 S p a n i s h  E x a m
9 t h 5 - a - s i d e  S o c c e r
1 0 t h C h e m i s t r y  E x a m
11 t h  L a w n  B o w l s
 P s y c h o l o g y  E x a m
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2 0 t h
O C T O B E R
2 0 2 0

              HATS              HATS

ALL STUDENTS must wear 
hats when outdoors when the 

UV Index is above 3.
NHS hats are available for $9.00 

from the Front Office.

Welcome back to the last quarter of the 2020 year. I hope you have all 
enjoyed your break. Term 4 is an essential term for all our students. 
Year 12 students still have a few weeks left with time to finalise 
assessment tasks and continue to prepare for exams. However, I would 
encourage all students to review their reports and speak to teachers 
about how they could possibly improve.

I wish to congratulate the 215 students who received passing grades for 
all subjects attempted in their Term 3 reports. This is an improvement of 
5% on the equivalent reporting cycle in 2019 – a fantastic effort and one 
which we hope to build upon. I would also like to take this opportunity 
to acknowledge the academic endeavours of Ashlea O’Shaughnessy, 
Hannah McInnes, Poppy Moyle-Read and Zachary Pope in achieving 
an “A” grade in all subjects attempted.

Over 2020 we have been working hard planning an upgrade to the 
entire ICT network of Naracoorte High School. The last time any major 
work was undertaken was over ten years ago. The upgrade will allow 
our students and teachers to take full advantage of the Government’s 
SWIFT internet. It has also increased wifi conductivity to ensure we 
no longer have wifi blackspots in any classrooms. The Network was 
upgraded over the recent school holidays and it has worked perfectly, 
even coping under the burden of all students from Years 8 to 10 
participating in PAT testing last week. This substantial development 
would not have been possible without the generous support of the 
Naracoorte Equipment Trust Fund. Thank you to Graham Brammer, 
Peter Grieve, Malcolm James, Graham Drew, Prue Nankivell and 
Marlene Bull for making this possible.

Our Year 7 to High School Committee has been meeting regularly to 
plan the inclusion of Year 7 students into High School in 2022. We 
are planning an Information Night in Week 7 where we will be able to 
speak with prospective Parents/Caregivers about how Naracoorte High 
School will provide inclusive education to Year 7 students and also 
allow Parents/Caregivers to give us feedback on our intended direction.

This week will be the first week for After School Support. Most parents 
know that our hard-working Maths teachers have been running a 
homework session on Thursdays from 3.30pm to 4.30pm for several 
years now. Starting this week, Maths After School will now be 
incorporating English and HASS! After School Support is held in the 
Library on Thursdays from 3:30 pm until 4:30 pm and students will be 
supervised by teachers across their core subjects.
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Finally, I would like to say thank you to all the excellent teachers we have at Naracoorte High School. 
I would especially like to recognise all staff of Year 12 classes and the magnificent effort they put in 
around this time of year by conducting weekend catch ups, after school tutorials and holiday classes. 
Thank you for your support of our students. 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the 2020 Presentation Assembly will require a format change to ensure 
we can meet social distancing protocols. After consultation with the Governing Council, this year’s 
Presentation Assembly will take place during the day, on Tuesday 8th December, between the hours of 
10.30 am – 12.30 pm for all school students and sponsors. Unfortunately, with the current requirements 
of no more than 1 person per 2 square metres in an enclosed space applying to adults, we cannot 
accommodate parents. The event will be video recorded and shared via a Youtube link on Facebook. 
I apologise for the change to this year’s format and thank you for your understanding in these current 
challenging times.

Regards,
John Harris, Principal
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Student AchievementStudent Achievement
Abbie Michael
Aidyn Davis
Alice Tidy
Amanda Brito Nunes
Amelia Frick
Amelia Mahney
Amelia Shepherd
Amelie Nancarrow
Amy Lacey
Angus Haynes
Angus McKenzie
Archer Flynn
Ashlea O’Shaughnessy
Ashlee Sincock
Astrid Hong
Ava Deland
Bailey Aitken
Bailey Turner
Bella Schubert
Benjamin Johnson
Bich Tran
Blake East
Bradley Ludwig
Brady Fox
Brayden Stewart
Brianna Harris
Brooke Edwards
Caitlin Garrigan
Caleb Garrod
Cameron Coutts
Casey Victor
Cedar Sopha
Chandler Borg
Charli Schroder
Charlotte Baker
Charlotte Volker
Chase Healy
Chelsea Durand
Cheyenne Hoctor
Chloe Burke
Chloe Kennedy-Jones
Chloe Woolley
Chyanne Crawford
Cleoni Trussell
Colby Harrold
Darcy Ewer
Dawson Fox
Declan Davis
Decody Rata
Dekoda Irvine
Destin Cornford
Dominik Wardle
Dylan Koennecke
Elise Barker

Eliza Bull
Elizabeth Bird
Ella Bellman
Ella Boston
Ella Jones
Ella Longbottom
Ellis Attwood
Ellise Berkin
Emily Foster
Emma Gallagher
Ethan Finch
Ethan Qualmann
Ethan Wirper
Evie Modra-Ryan
Farishta Akbari
Fatima Fedayee
Fletcher McLachlan
Freya Wirper
George Malone
George Pretlove
Georgia Mathieson
Grace Bittner
Grace Collins
Halli Backler
Hamish McLachlan
Hannah McInnes
Harriet Sambell
Harrison Pulford
Harrison Schroder
Hayden Trussell
Haylee Broadbent
Indie Schroder
Isabella Watson
Jack Gallagher
Jack Glen Thomson
Jack Keller
Jack Stark
Jack Steadman
Jack Wilkinson
Jake Shepherd
Jake Stewart
Jamie Sincock
Jasmin Ireland
Jasmine Albrecht
Jayde Fretwell
Jemma Kavanagh
Jennifer Ellis
Joe Ellis
John Raymundo
Jorja Doecke
Kahlia McLay
Kain Donoghue
Karl Panuncio
Katie Johnson

Kayla Wellington
Kayne Backler
Kelsey Grigg
Khalahni Edwards
Kiele Longbottom
Kristopher Keeping
Krystal Miller
Kyann Saunderson
Lachlan Edwards
Lachlan McKenzie
Laney Donoghue
Lauchlan Ingenito
Lily Larder
Lily Pape
Lilyan Sambell
Linh Tran
Lisi (Dennis) Yang
Livvy Thomson
Lou Lou Teate
Lucas Bald
Lucy Henschke
Lucy Walker
Lucy Wardle
Macy Holmes
Madelyn Stringer
Mahalia Grigg
Marcie Flynn
Marley Talbot
Masoma Panahi
Masooma Fedayee
Matilda Rothe
Matthew Maney
Max Midwinter
Meg Miles
Mia Grady
Mia Robinson
Mikaela Skinner
Mohammad Jawad 
Hassani
Mykaela Walker
Myles Bittner
Natalie Stewart
Nellie Bilney
Neysha Dermody-Hart
Nicholas Albrecht
Oliver Armfield
Olivia Neagle
Olivia Pretlove
Oscar Wilkinson
Patrick Fraser
Poppy Moyle-Read
Rachel Shepherd
Raul Apor
Reeghan Macdermott

Remi Brown
Rose Pfitzner
Rosecean Uyanguren
Rosie Grundy
Ruby Sambell
Russell Uyanguren
Ryan O’Shaughnessy
Sajida Barat Ali
Sam Thomson
Samantha Edwards
Samuel Leehane
Samuel Pridham
Sarah Hoskin
Sarah Macleod
Scarlett Fergusson
Shakira Elmer
Shenae Victor
Sheree Torres
Sid Shepherd
Sidney Malone
Simon Matters
Sophie Bates
Sophie Gibbs
Soupanee Phin
Soupavadee Phin
Stella Modra
Tahlia Kavanagh
Tamara Mills
Taya Brunt
Te Whatuipiti Makoare
Thomas Ellis
Thomas Orton
Thomas Sims
Tilly Nolan
Tom Johnstone
Trang Thuy Thi Truong
Travis Rosmann
Trinity Watson
Trixie Crouch
Tyra Bruce
Wade Edmondson
Will Larder
William Freckleton
William Moorhouse
Willow Renshaw
Xavier Mitchell
Yahnika Meyers
Ye Chen
Yuxin Chen
Zac Thring
Zachary Pope
Zoe Brown
Zoey Holmes

Congratulations to Ashlea O’Shaughnessy, Hannah McInnes, Poppy Moyle-Read and Zachary Pope 
in achieving an “A” grade in all subjects in Term 3 and to all of the following students who received a 

passing grade for all subjects last term.
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Naracoorte High School - 0786

Notice of Materials and Services Charges for 2021
Notice of Charges for Years 8 - 12

ITEMS AND SERVICES COST ($)HEADING

Printed and electronic materials 
related to the educational program 
and which are provided for the 
student

Workbooks $0.00
Text Book Hire / E-Book Access $25.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZPREM ) $45.00

Stationery items that are provided 
for the student

Stationery Items $0.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZSTAT) $5.00

$5.00
$0.00

Id Card
Other [please Specify]

Materials and Services that are 
provided by the school for the 
student to consume or use the 
materials or take ownership of a 
finished article produced by the 
student with the materials

Access to Student Information 
Technology

$175.00

Access to Machinery $0.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACMS) $410.00

Access to Equipment $25.00
Curriculum/Subject Supplies and 
Services

$210.00

$0.00Other [please Specify]

Materials for inclusion in the school 
library and to enable use by the 
student

Library resources including access 
to borrowing library resources

$20.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACLI) $20.00

Total Materials and Services Charge (excluding Subject Charges) $480.00

These subject charges are in addition to the Materials and Services Charge above for 
those students undertaking the following subjects.

Subject Description Cost ($)
$130.00Year 10, Year 11, Year 12 Outdoor Education
$130.00Year 10, Year 11, Year 12 Physical Education

$65.00Year 10, Year 11, Year 12 Design & Technology - Materials
$100.00Agricultural Pathways

$0.00

$0.00Other [please Specify]

Photocopied Material $20.00

Dear School Community:

The watermarked “Notice” indicates the Materials & Services Charge for 2021 of $480.00, along with 
subject charges for Outdoor Education, Physical Education, Design & Technology – Materials (Woodwork 
& Metalwork) and Agricultural Pathways.

You are invited to attend an upcoming Governing Council meeting to be held on Wednesday 4th 
November 2020, 6.30pm at the School Library where this charge will be discussed prior to approval being 
sought.

If you are unable to attend this meeting you can express your views in writing to the Chairperson of the 
Governing Council, Andrew Shepherd, prior to the meeting. If you require further information, please 
contact the school on 8762 1333.
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OPEN GIRLS FOOTBALL
On Wednesday Week 10, the 
Open Girls Football team headed 
to South Adelaide to take on 
Gleeson College for a chance 
to win the Pool B Open Girls 
Football State Championship. 

Once again we were provided 
with superb conditions for footy. 
The sun was shining however, 
we knew wind would play a 
factor in the game. The girls 
were up and about, with lots of 
talk and enthusiasm from the 
word go. 
Right from the first bounce, it 
was game on. Gleeson won the 
centre clearance, delivering the 
footy into their forwards and putting the first goal on the board. This set the tone for the rest of the game and 
we instantly knew we were in for a fight. Our defensive line, lead by Kelsey, Cleoni, Chloe, Serenity and Stella 
held strong. However, we came into the quarter time huddle down by 3 goals. Heads were up going back into the 
second, knowing we had the wind, with new ruck-women in Bree and Shandine replacing Mykaela who was 
down for the day with concussion. Our tough and very capable midfield in Ella J, Ella L, Sophie and Reece, never 
gave up, running and tackling all game long. The wing saw many different faces, with Tahlia, Milly, Taya and 
Ellise all running hard and getting amongst the action, however Gleeson were able to put a couple more goals on 
the board in the second term. The game definitely didn’t feel out of reach, even though the scoreboard may have 
said otherwise. 
Throughout the game, Ms Dahlenburg wasn’t afraid to make changes or try something new, so many different 
combinations were trialled all over the field, swinging Ruby, Masooma, Masoma, Ebony and Ashlea to whatever 
end they were needed, knowing they would do their role. After a pump up from Ms Dahlenburg at half time, 
the intensity of the game lifted, and the girls went out there to get their knees dirty. The contest was tight and 
quite rough, but Gleeson were playing a brand of footy that was first class, meaning we were still struggling 
at three quarter time. Our goal for the last quarter was to finish off the game, playing hard and strong footy 
and we all agreed that dobbing a goal or two wouldn’t hurt either. Thankfully due to a ripper passage of play 
with some beautiful marks and kicks from some of our senior girls, Bree was able to finally kick our first goal 
showing our hard work finally paid off. Gleeson won the game convincingly however, every single one of our 
girls should be super proud of their efforts. Not only on Wednesday, but in the first two rounds as well. Making 
it all the way to the State Final and coming runners up is a very impressive effort girls. 
From NHS entering their first Open Girls team last year, hoping to see some girls go out there and have some 
fun. To making it all the way to the State Final in 2020, we can definitely say girls footy has been put on the map 
at Naracoorte High. 
The biggest of thank yous must go to everyone who has helped out and supported us over the three rounds, 
however, particular mentions go to our boundary umpire and water boys in Caleb and Jacob, our injured but a 
legend of a runner, Parker, our awesome Team Manager, Mel Hutchesson and our wonderful assistant coach, 
Chloe Long. Last, but definitely not least, we would like to thank Chelsea Dalenburg for being our super coach. 
We couldn’t have gotten to where we did without you! Well done girls. Every single one of you should be so 
proud. Always remember to hold your heads high! 

Ashlea O’Shaugnessy
Yr 12
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AG UPDATE
This year’s Sheep Team experience was very 
different to previous due to COVID 19. We were 
very fortunate for the competition to go ahead 
because it was the only event happening during the 
Adelaide Show week. 

The South Australian Merino Breeders committee 
had extremely strict rules that each school had 
to follow and adhere to. The committee stated 
that each school were only allowed to bring six 
wethers, which meant that only six students were 
able to attend the competition. Miss Dahlenburg 
had a very tough decision to make. She asked 
the whole team to write their names on a piece of 
paper then drew only six names out. They were 
the team who were going to Adelaide. It was very 
difficult for those that missed out, but they were 
still part of the team and were able to help with the 
preparation. 

When we arrived at school on the Tuesday, 
everyone was busy getting the sheep ready and 
packing the bus and trailer. The trailer needed a 
tarp put around the inside so the sheep didn’t get 
wet. We had to pack the sheep feed as well as all the other items that were needed for the grooming of the wethers, 
along with our own sleeping bags and overnight bags, plus food. Once we had loaded the gear we hooked the 
trailer up to the bus and we were ready to load the wethers. Miss Dahlenburg reversed the trailer to the ramp and 
we loaded the sheep from the cattle yards straight onto the trailer. Everyone helped with this. Finally it was time to 
leave and off we headed.When we got to the OTR at Tailem Bend we checked the sheep, which were all holding 
up well. Mr Moos then took over driving the rest of the way to Adelaide. 

We got to the Wayville Showgrounds and there was a line up to unload the sheep. Some of the team were 
instructed to go into the sheep pavillion and put all of our gear in our pens. Henry and I were asked to put the 
halters on the sheep, so we could unload them into the pavilion. All the other schools were arriving at the same 
time so this made it all very busy and congested. Once we had finished setting up our sheep, we went and helped 
the other schools by filling up their water buckets for them.
We stayed at the Warradale School Camp with two other schools, Jamestown and Gladstone. It was fun meeting 
a new group of kids that were all interested in the same thing that we were doing. We all had pizza together that 
night.

The next morning we had to be up at 5.30am to leave for the showgrounds. Once we arrived, we fed the sheep 
lucerne hay and a protein mix as well as gave the sheep water.
Steven, who coordinated the day, gave us strict instructions on how the day was to run due to the regulations of 
SA Health. We all had to pay attention. Because of COVID-19 we couldn’t line all of the school sheep up as in 
previous years so we had to do them in heats. Our first team showed their three sheep but unfortunately we didn’t 
make a place in that heat. Those three sheep got shorn and they were out of the competition. The next team was in 
Heat 5, so there was a little bit of waiting around. We all went with Miss Dahlenburg and Mr Moos and had a chat 
about how we can improve for the next heat and what were the positives that we had learnt as well. 
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AG UPDATE
The next group of sheep handlers were ready to go for Heat 5, 
which I was in. Our sheep were lined up with their backsides 
facing the judges and the judges asked me to walk my sheep 
forward and then return which he did perfectly and I was 
given a sash, which meant I had got into the next round. 
Unfortunately the other two weren’t successful. This meant 
that all three sheep had to be shorn. The reason for my sheep to 
be shorn was so it made it more difficult for me to handle him 
because after they come off shears they are more flighty. 

The next round started at 3pm. I had to line up with all the 
other contestants that had won their heats and the judges went 
through the sheep again. The judges walked up and down 
the line checking for the skills of the handlers and how well 
the sheep presented. This took a long time. The judges then 
presented the ribbons out to the top four sheep handlers and 
unfortunately my sheep didn’t behave as well as the others and 
I didn’t get a place. 
After this had finished the judges called two people from every 
team out to present the overall ribbons. Lachy and Henry were 
asked to take two top sheep out for the overall presentation. 
Unfortunately, Naracoorte wasn’t successful this year. 

Once the days proceedings had finished, it was time to load all 
our gear up in the bus and trailer and head home. The sheep stayed at the Showgrounds to be loaded on a truck the 
next day for the markets.
We learnt some good lessons in sheep handling, the way the wool market is going at the moment and how 
everyone works well as a team. As this was the first time for everyone attending a Show we have gained good 
experience to use for next year, considering the effects of COVID-19.

Eddie Hillier
Yr 8 
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Well done to our Year 12 student, 
Kelsey Grigg for embracing her 
Aboriginal artistic skills. She has 
now sold her latest artwork to Paul 
Vandenbergh, Director of Aboriginal 
Programs at Port Adelaide Football 
Club!

Congratulations!

Congratulations to Angus 
McKenzie who was a joint 
winner of the KNTFL 
Under 17 Ted Lehmann 
Medal for Best and Fairest 
votes for the League.
Also to NHS students Jake 
Shepherd, Sam Pridham, 
George Malone and 
Remi Brown and former 
student, Charlie Hillier 
who were selected from 
the South East teams to 
compete in the Under 15 
Glenelg Academy and 
Championships held in 
Adelaide over the school 
holidays. They were 
undefeated playing against 
Central Districts, North 
Adelaide and Sturt.
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***SCHOOL MAGAZINE 2020***
Orders are now being taken for this year’s School Magazine. It will be neatly bound and in full colour. 

Last years magazine was a resounding success, so order yours NOW!
The cost for this magazine will be $21.00 and orders must be forwarded to the school with money, 

using this form.

Student Name...................................................................................................................
..

Home Group ....................................................................

Payment can be made by Cash, Credit Card or EFT

Well done to our School Captains who attended the 
recent Student Leaders Reception upon invitation 
from His Excellency, Governor of SA Hieu Van Le. The 
reception was held at the Adelaide Convention Centre 
and was an amazing opportunity for our School 
Captains to network with other leaders from across 
the State.

Governor’s Reception

YR 12 EXAM YR 12 EXAM DATESDATES
YEAR 12 EXAM TIMETABLE

NOVEMBER 2020

Monday 2nd   Mathematical Methods and Essential    
    Mathematics
Wednesday 4th   General Mathematics 
Thursday 5th  Specialist Mathematics
Friday 6th   Biology and Spanish
Tuesday 10th  Chemistry 
Wednesday 11th  Psychology
Thursday 12th   Physics and Nutrition
Monday 16th  Music Studies
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Open Boys Basketball State FinalOpen Boys Basketball State Final
On Wednesday of Week 1, the Open Boys Basketball Team travelled with Mr Johnson and Tim 
Harrison to Adelaide to compete for the State Championships against other schools from around the 
State. 
Our first game was against Kapunda, a team that had beaten us convincingly in previous years. The 
game was tightly contested, with some brilliant gameplay both ways, with us eventually walking away 
with a 5-point win. 
Our second game was against the much larger Gleeson College who had dropped down from Pool 
B and were going to be stiff  competition. Our boys came out firing, taking Gleeson by surprise and 
getting off to a fast start and a 6-point lead. Gleeson pegged this lead back quickly with some sharp 
3-point shooting, but our boys were up to the challenge with our big boys going to work in the paint, 
putting up consistent shots in heavy traffic to keep the scores even. 
In the second half, Gleeson hit their stride from the 3-point line, hitting a few shots in succession that 
gave them a 14-point lead that they held onto until the final buzzer. An excellent matchup whose score 
line didn’t fully reflect the quality of the game. 
Our third game was against Seaton High School and was again a tightly contested affair. Some excellent 
defensive plays and finishing around the rim from our boys kept the scores level. The game came down 
to the dying seconds, until we gave away free throws. Seaton hit their first shot and managed to nab 
the rebound off the second shot and held possession until the clock wound down, running away with a 
1-point win. 
Our final match up was against Charles Campbell College and our boys came out firing on all 
cylinders, getting away to a big lead quickly. Our opposition were unlucky and struggled to make their 
shots, with a few missed calls also not going their way. Our three point shooting was excellent all game 
as well, with only a few missed shots that helped us hold onto a 15 point lead until the final buzzer 
sounded. Giving us third place overall after other results came in. 

We are incredibly proud 
of the way the boys 
conducted themselves 
on and off the Court. 
Winning against some 
schools much larger than 
ours, and playing quality 
basketball against well 
drilled and organised 
teams. We may not have 
won, but the KFC we got 
from Murray Bridge on 
the drive home helped to 
soften the blow!

Elliott Johnson
Teacher
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Ms Riley’s and Mr Johnson’s PBL class have 
commenced participating in the Talk-and-Walk-
a-Thon during the next four weeks in support of 
October being Mental Health Month.

It’s important that our students feel safe, connected 
and supported at school and within the wider 
community. The Talk-and-Walk-a-Thon has been 
designed to strengthen this feeling of connection and 
sense of belonging, allowing students to get to know 
other students at school. 

Students will be invited to 
stretch their legs and talk 
about topics ranging from 
their favourite music, food, 
movies, sports and more with 
peers from another class. 
These topics will encourage 
engagement, help strengthen 
bonds and allow students to 
feel connected with people 
they see every day but may 
not necessarily know. 

Lisa Riley
Student Engagement and 

Wellbeing/FLO Coordinator

Yr 8/9 Statewide Football Yr 8/9 Statewide Football 
The Year 8/9 Knockout Football team travelled to Mt Gambier to take on Tenison Woods College and Mt 
Gambier High School in the Statewide Schools competition. The boys played Mt Gambier High School first up 
and got off  to a roaring start. Our midfield worked well gaining plenty of  centre clearances in the first half. For 
the second half  we made some changes and rested some players, which saw many of  the younger players step up 
and continue with our strong performance.
The boys faced Tenison Woods College in the second match coming off  of  a strong win. Despite our momentum 
the very well drilled opponent stopped our run. Some early changes made little difference, as we struggled to 
move the ball into our forward 50 and score. However, the boys never gave up and maintained pressure for the 
whole game and got some points on the board. 
Well done to all the boys for their efforts during both matches. Thank you to Will Malone and Steven Stewart 
for giving up their time to help umpire the matches.

Nick Lang
PE Teacher

TALK-AND-WALK-A-THON
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This term we farewell our current Year 12     
students. Some of them have been using the 
library to prepare for their exams and to finish 
off their final assignments.  

 The Library staff     
would like to wish  
them all good luck 
for their exams and best wishes for their future careers as 
they head out into the big wide world. 

A reminder that all Year 12 textbooks, calculators and any-
thing else borrowed from the Library, need to be returned 
after their final exam or after their final assignment has 
been completed.  

Anita Miles, Library Manager 

From the Archives 
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Library Resources 
As this is a very stressful time of year for many students, with Year 12 exams and final 
assessment coming up and the difficulties this year has brought us with Covid 19, students 
are reminded that there is a range of self help books available to them through the School 
Library.  As well as these books there are also many fiction titles that deal with life issues 
that could assist students.   

Parents are reminded that they are also welcome to borrow these resources.        

 

Some of the new books 
now available from the 

School Library  
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LIVING ON THROUGH 
LOSS AND GRIEF 

 

LIVING ON THROUGH 
LOSS AND GRIEF 

 

An invitation to attend 

A Bereavement Support Group 

At the Naracoorte Church of Christ (64 Jenkins Tce, Naracoorte) 

Wednesday 7pm-9pm 28th October, 4th November, 
11th November, & 18th November 2020 

In response to community need 
following many families experiencing the death of a loved one 

This bereavement support group will be guided by principles from 
the accredited, ‘Seasons for Growth’ program for adults. 

(Pastor John Stayte is a trained companion in this program) 

For further enquiries please phone: 
Pastor John Stayte on 0437 190 208 

or 
Mrs Lyn Rabbetts on 0448 330 656 

(All COVID 19 safety requirements are in place) 

A Community Memorial Service will then be held on 
25th November 2020 at 7pm 

 

An invitation to attend 

A Bereavement Support Group 
At the Naracoorte Church of Christ (64 Jenkins Tce, Naracoorte) 

Wednesday 7pm-9pm 28th October, 4th November, 
11th November, & 18th November 2020 

 

This bereavement support group will be guided by principles from 
the accredited, ‘Seasons for Growth’ program for adults. 

 

For further enquiries please phone: 
Pastor John Stayte on 0437 190 208 

or 
Mrs Lyn Rabbetts on 0448 330 656 

 

(All COVID 19 safety requirements are in place) 

A Community Memorial Service will then be held on 
25th November 2020 at 7pm 

at the Naracoorte Church of Christ 

An invitation to attend 

A Bereavement Support Group 
At the Naracoorte Church of Christ (64 Jenkins Tce, Naracoorte) 

Wednesday 7pm-9pm 28th October, 4th November, 
11th November, & 18th November 2020 

 

This bereavement support group will be guided by principles from 
the accredited, ‘Seasons for Growth’ program for adults. 

 

For further enquiries please phone: 
Pastor John Stayte on 0437 190 208 

or 
Mrs Lyn Rabbetts on 0448 330 656 

 

(All COVID 19 safety requirements are in place) 

A Community Memorial Service will then be held on 
25th November 2020 at 7pm 

at the Naracoorte Church of Christ 
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NOV8 

Nunga Screen short film showcase at Naracoorte Town Hall 
Hosted by Naracoorte Lucindale Council 

Sunday, 8 November 2020 from 13:00-15:3 

Details 

Nunga Screen features an entertaining program of independent films for all ages from emerging to the 
more established film-makers. Inspiring docos, compelling dramas, quirky animation, contemporary to 
traditional storytelling – this film event is dedicated to bringing communities together to share in 
culture. 
 
Taking place in NAIDOC Week this year, this free event will showcase 13 films across regional South 
Australia, from town halls, to cinemas to drive-ins. 
 
From animation in "Nganu and Tjilbruke: A Tale of Two Dreaming Heroes" to documentaries to 
controversy in "Mulka Man", Adnyamathanha Elder Roy Coulthard, the last wood carver of the Flinders 
Ranges who crosses traditional conventions to teach women the art of Mulka wood carving, to 
courtroom drama in "Language Matters" to primary school children’s films, each Nunga Screen film has 
been chosen for its originality, humanity and skill. 
 
Across the films you will recognise well-known names that have paved the way for younger 
generations including Lillian and Elaine Crombie and Allan Sumner who share their wisdom and 
strength. 
 
Don’t miss this FREE event this year during NAIDOC Week. 
 
Inspired by the National Film & Sound Archive’s Black Screen program, Nunga (Aboriginal people of 
southern South Australia) Screen is presented by Country Arts SA and the "Give up Smokes for Good" 
campaign from Drug and Alcohol Services of South Australia (DASSA), with support from the South 
Australian Film Corporation. 
 
Seven short films will be screened at the Naracoorte Town Hall from 1-2pm on 8 November before a 
half-hour interval. After the interval, six short films will be screened at 2.30pm that are not suitable for 
children. 
 
To book for the local event, phone the Naracoorte Visitor Information Centre on 8762 1399 or email 
naracoortevic@nlc.sa.gov.au 
 
More information on Nunga Screen is available at www.countryarts.org.au/events/nunga-screen-2020/ 



18

servicesaustralia.gov.au

Australian Government 
Mobile Service Centre

SE
15

6.
20

02

Serving Regional Australia

Visit the Mobile Service Centre to find out about Australian Government payments 
and services for rural families, older Australians, students, job seekers, people with 
disability, carers, farmers and self-employed people.

Information about Department of Veterans’ Affairs programs and support services for 
veterans and their families will also be available.

Staff can provide you with information and support. They can also help 
you create a myGov account. myGov is a simple and secure way to access 
government services online.

For more information, go to servicesaustralia.gov.au/mobileoffice

MacIntosh Square, Jones St NARACOORTE
Friday, 23 October 2020         9 am to 4 pm

Monday, 26 October 2020      9 am to 4 pm

Tuesday, 27 October 2020     9 am to 4 pm
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servicesaustralia.gov.au

Australian Government 
Mobile Service Centres
If you live in a rural area, you may need to travel greater 
distances to access government payments and services. 
To make it easier for you to access these services, we’re 
bringing them to you and your community.

SE
15

7.
20

02

Mobile Service Centres travel extensively throughout 
rural and regional Australia and also to disaster affected 
areas to provide help and support.

Staff from Services Australia travel with the Mobile 
Service Centres and can help you with Centrelink and 
Medicare payments and services. Our Mobile Service 
Centres also have disabled access.

Information about Department of Veterans’ Affairs 
programs and support services for veterans and their 
families will also be available.

Wi-Fi is available for visitors to the Mobile Service 
Centre and staff will be able to help you create a myGov 
account. myGov is a simple and secure way to access 
government services online.

Our staff will provide you with friendly face-to-face 
service, information and support. From time to time, 
representatives from other government agencies also 
travel with the Mobile Service Centres.

Information and help  
you can access on board the  
Mobile Service Centres
We provide information, help and support to rural and 
regional communities, including:
• families
• older Australians
• students
• job seekers
• people with disability
• carers
• farmers
• self-employed people.

We can assist you with:
• registering and using the agency’s online services
• new claims for Centrelink payments
• updating and confirming Centrelink and 

Medicare information
• information on how financial matters may impact 

on payments
• assistance with payment and service options 
• rural payment entitlements for eligible farmers
• non-cash Medicare transactions
• enrolling for and issuing new Medicare cards
• updating and re-issuing Medicare cards
• social work support and referrals.

More information
To view the latest itineraries for the Australian 
Government Mobile Service Centres, visit 
servicesaustralia.gov.au/mobileoffice  
The stopping locations for Mobile Service Centres are 
promoted in each town and on social media before 
each visit.

Disclaimer

This information is intended as a guide only. 
The information is correct as at February 2020. 
If you use this publication after that date, please check 
with us that the details are current.
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NARACOORTE HIGH SCHOOL 
TERM 4, 2020 ACTIVITIES CALENDAR 

 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 1 
 

12/10 
 
 

13/10 
 

14/10 
 

15/10 
 Open Boys 

Basketball State 
Final  

16/10 
 
 

Week 2 
 

Newsletter 
  

19/10 
 

Parent Student 
Teacher 

Conferences 

20/10 
Yr 8,9 Boys and 
Girls, Yr 10 Boys 

Basketball 

21/10 
   

22/10 
  

23/10 
Yr 12 Celebration 

Day  

Week 3 26/10 27/10 28/10 
Yr 8/9 Tennis 

29/10 
RAP Program  

(Yr 11)  

30/10 

Week 4 2/11 
Mathematical 

Methods Exam 9am 
Essential 

Mathematics Exam 
1.30pm  

3/11 
  

 

4/11 
General 

Mathematics Exam 
1.30pm 

 
6pm Finance 

6.30pm Governing 
Council 

Community 
meeting 

5/11 
Specialist 

Mathematics Exam 
9.00am 

 
 
 
 
   

6/11 
Biology Exam 9am 

Spanish Exam 
1.30pm 

 
Disc Golf 

 
 

Week 5 
 

Newsletter 
 

9/11 
  

PE Week 
 

5-a-side Soccer 
 
 

10/11 
 
 

Chemistry Exam 
9am 

 
 
 
   

11/11 
 
 

Remembrance 
Day 

 
Lawn Bowls 

 
Psychology Exam 

9am 
 

Yr 9 Drama 
Performance  

 

12/11 
 
 

Road Safety 
Awareness 

Program (Yr 10) 
 

Physics Exam 9am 
Nutrition Exam 

1.30pm 
  

13/11 
 
 

Road Safety 
Awareness 

Program (Yr 11) 
 

Festival of Sport 

Week 6 
 

16/11 
   

Music Studies Exam 
9am 

  

17/11 
1st Yr 7 Transition 

Day  

18/11 
 
 

19/11 
 Yr 12 Class of 

2020 Celebration 
Ball – Naracoorte 

Town Hall 
 

20/11 
  

Week 7 23/11 24/11 
 
 

25/11 
Yr 7 to High 
School 2020 

Transition Info 
Night 6pm 

26/11 
 

27/11 

Week 8 
 

Newsletter 
 

 

30/11 
 
 

1/12 
2nd Yr 7 Transition 

Day 

2/12 
6pm Finance 

6.30pm Governing 
Council 

3/12 
 

4/12 
 

Week 9 
 

7/12 
 
 

 

8/12 
 

PRESENTATION 
ASSEMBLY 
10.30am – 
12.30pm 

9/12 
Yr 8,9 and 10 Girls 

Cricket 
 

10/12 
 

11/12 
END OF TERM 4 
Early dismissal – 

2.20pm 
  


